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TOWNSHIP OF EDWARDSBURGH CARDINAL 

DISCUSSION ITEM  

 

Committee:   Committee of the Whole – Administration & Operations 

Date:  April 14, 2025   

Department:  Public Works 

Topic:  Curbside Collection Bylaw Review   

Background: The Township will be issuing a tender for the curbside collection and 
other waste materials that will take effect January 1, 2026. In advance of preparation 
and issuance of the tender, there is value in reviewing and updating the current bylaw to 
reflect general direction on this service.  
 
As a starting point, staff have tracked some initial changes for consideration. Staff would 
like to confirm Council position on a number of areas including scope of work.  
 
Here are a few questions to start the thought process:  
 
Continue to use Township issued garbage bags? 
 
Continue with current collection route schedules? Is there openness to receive 
proposed collection route changes from vendors? 
 
Are there adjustments required on Eligibility to receive free garbage bag allotments? 
 
Do we want to consider additional waste streams such as organics or larger bulky items 
in the program?  
 
Based on the feedback received, staff will prepare a draft bylaw and work on tendering 
documents.  
 
 

 
     Director of Operations 
 
 
  


